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Peacocks have roamed 
our grounds since the Zoo 
opened 90 years ago in 1922.



ZOO DIRECTOR’S WELCOME

I started volunteering at the Zoo as 
an intern while in high school. And 
since I was hired in 1980, the Zoo has 
been my only employer. I wouldn’t 
have it any other way.

My memories of the Zoo go back to 
my childhood, when my parents, Al 
and Louise, took me and my six sib-
lings here every Sunday after church.

I find it amazing that my connection 
with the Zoo spans 55 of the Zoo’s 
90 years.

It is an honor to have served as 
the Zoo Director since 1983 and 
to have been here to celebrate 
the Zoo’s 90th birthday with staff, 
board, volunteers, supporters, and 
guests. There is no better job in 
the world than to provide safe, fun, 
family entertainment that also offers 
important educational programs and 
protects wildlife and wild places.  

After working here for so many 
years, it is hard to come up with just 
a couple memories. However, some 
do stand out – being present for the 
Zoo’s first Amur tiger birth in 1980; 
when I was working full time while 
pursuing my masters in zoology 
from Southern Connecticut State 
University; and just four years after 
becoming Director, the Zoo attained 
Association of Zoos and Aquariums 
(AZA) accreditation for the first time.

I will also never forget watching our 
old monkey house transformed into 
our Rainforest Building in 1989. This 
signaled a new era of growth in the 
Zoo’s history.

I hope that you and your family have 
your own warm memories of the 
times you’ve spent at Connecticut’s 
Beardsley Zoo. Together we will con-
tinue to expand our animal exhibits, 
enhance our programming, and 
strengthen our conservation efforts 
so that future generations will have 
fond recollections of their experi-
ences at Connecticut’s only zoo.

Sincerely, 
Gregg Dancho

As part of our 90th birthday celebration, 
we welcomed Gov. Dannel P. Malloy in 
June along with State Rep. Auden Grogins 
and several members of Bridgeport’s state 
delegation and City Council. It was Gov. 
Malloy’s first tour of the state’s only zoo 
since taking office and the first time in two 
decades a sitting governor has visited us.



MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT OF THE BOARD

For the last several years I have had 
the privilege and honor to serve as 
President of the Board of Directors. 
Our Board is made up of individuals 
from all walks of life who volunteer 
their time, talents, and financial sup-
port to the Zoo. Our mission is to 
support the staff in achievement of 
their goals and those of the Zoo. 

I joined the Board of Directors in 
1998 - the year after the Connecticut 
Zoological Society bought the Zoo 
from the City of Bridgeport. That 
acquisition allowed the Zoo to act 
independently and look for sup-
port outside of State and City for 
its funding. Through the efforts of 
the Board and staff there have been 
eight major projects completed that 
represent over $4 million in renova-
tions and new construction.

The funds generated came from 
corporations, foundations, and indi-
viduals that all invested in the future 
of the Zoo.

The next phase of our Master Plan 
is the South American Adventure, a 
multi-year expansion project that will 
include new exhibits and species, as 
well as offer additional educational 
resources to our great Zoo. We have 
already established the funds to start 
these programs but over the next 
several years we will continue to focus 
on raising the resources necessary 
for our continued growth.

The Zoo has been described as a 
jewel in the City of Bridgeport’s 
crown. Another commitment of the 
Board, along with the staff, is to 
be sure this jewel not only shines 
in Bridgeport but throughout the 
State - after all we are the only zoo in 
Connecticut.

I would like to thank the Board mem-
bers for all their efforts and special 
thanks to Gregg and our dedicated 
staff for the great work they do 
caring for the animals, maintaining 
the grounds, and developing the 
engaging educational programs that 
ensure our guests have a memorable 
experience every time they visit. 

Sincerely, 
Richard Perusi

Gov. Dannel P. Malloy fed one of our 
young pronghorn on a visit to the Zoo 
during our 90th anniversary year.



90TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION

P.T. Barnum is attributed with saying, 
“The noblest art is that of making 
others happy.” Well, the Zoo has 
been making others happy for 90 
years, in part thanks to him.

Zoo legend says that employees of 
P. T. Barnum’s circus, which was head-
quartered in Bridgeport, used to walk 
some of their animals through the 
streets of Bridgeport and in Beard-
sley Park for exercise. People would 
gather with their blankets and picnic 
baskets to watch the “parade” go by.

Inspired by this, Parks Commissioner 
Wesley F. Hayes suggested the city 
have a zoo. Others agreed, and 
Beardsley Park Zoo was established 
in 1922 with 18 birds (macaws, tou-
cans, canaries, and more) plus circus 
“retirees” from Barnum, all donated 
to the cause.

The number and variety of animals 
cared for at the Zoo, as well as the 

exhibits and veterinary care, have 
changed considerably throughout 
the years. But one thing has re-
mained consistent – families had the 
same fun experience in 2012 that 
they had in 1922. There’s just much 
more to do.

To celebrate our anniversary, we 
offered “90 Days of Summer Fun” 
from Memorial Day through Labor 
Day, with reduced admission days, 
discount Carousel ride days, free ad-
mission to the 90th visitor on Fridays 
and on a guest’s birthday, and other 
fun promotions.

We brought in a special summer 
exhibit of Galapagos and Aldabra 
giant tortoises – Professor (416 
pounds) and Skipper (537 pounds) 
– considered among the world’s 
largest, oldest, and rarest tortoises. 
These gentle giants were a huge hit 
with our visitors.

We hosted a Regional Great Cake 
Bake-Off on May 19, 2012, when 700 
members joined us for a birthday 
party and voted for the best-deco-
rated cake, won by Billy’s Bakery in 
Fairfield.

And we welcomed Mayor Bill Finch, 
U.S. Sen. Richard Blumenthal, Rep. Auden 
Grogins, Rep. Toni Walker, Sen. Andres 
Ayala,  and radio personality Jim Buchanan 
the same day for the reading of a procla-

mation in recognition of 
our 90 years of increasing 
awareness of animals and 
providing entertainment for 
all Connecticut residents. 
And, the City of Bridge-
port proclaimed May 19 
as Connecticut’s Beardsley 
Zoo Day!

HERE’S TO THE 
NEXT 90 YEARS!



ANIMALS

Visitors come to Connecticut’s Beardsley 
Zoo to see their favorite animals (hello 
tigers and otters!) but also to learn about 
new animals and species we haven’t 
shown before.

During 2012 we brought in a pair of 
Andean condors, a pair of Canada lynx 
for breeding purposes, and red-rumped 
Agoutis for the rainforest exhibit.  

We added Eastern hellbenders, a type of 
salamander, to our collection as a conser-
vation program through AZA. These will 
help our industry colleagues understand 
husbandry techniques of the animals, as we 
all share “best practices” to improve the 
care we provide to our charges. 

Zoos don’t breed animals without knowing 
they will have a home, so we don’t always 
have a high birth rate. But we did wel-
come Broad striped newt, Prairie dog, and 
Pronghorn offspring.

After exhibiting timber wolves for over 12 
years, our last animal of this species passed 
in 2012. We are changing this exhibit space 
and bringing in an endangered species, 
Mexican wolves, with the hope of breeding 
them for release into their native habitat.

We changed another exhibit area when we 
sent our Andean bear to another zoo. We 
have completely transformed this exhibit 
area, so that we could bring in the endan-
gered Amur leopard, again with the hope 
of breeding this incredibly rare species.



EDUCATION

A highlight of our busy education program 
last year was the introduction of “Beeze” 
(pronounced BeeZee, as in 
BZ for Beardsley Zoo), a 
rescued bobcat that 
now serves as one 
of our animal 
ambassadors. 
Beeze was 
born in Con-
necticut but became separated from his mother shortly 
after birth. The Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental 
Protection invited us to care for the then three-week old kitten, and he has 
thrived after receiving socialization training from our staff. Look for Beeze at 
education programs both at the Zoo and in the community.

We also had success with our 3rd annual Trout in the Classroom (TIC) program. 
Our students successfully raised 32 brook trout for release back into their 
native Pequonnock River waters. Over the course of 
one year, students work in our Professor Beardsley’s 
Research Station to perform water chemistry tests, 
watch for water changes, feed the fish, monitor 
their growth, and adjust water temperatures ac-
cordingly. TIC is a conservation program aimed 
at restoring this species, which, over the past 200 
years, has been wiped out from much of their 
historic, coastal New England range.  

Starting in 2012, the Institute of Museum and 
Library Services is providing a grant totaling $78,000 over three years to 
support our Conservation Discovery Corps (CDC) program for teens. 

The CDC is the only project of its kind in Connecticut.  As part of the program, 
students participate in field work currently being conducted by scientists at 

related institutions.  In 2012, students played an active role 
in national efforts to reintroduce endangered Karner 
blue butterflies to their native habitat in central New 
Hampshire. They raised lupine plants from seeds and 
transported them to the Concord region. U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Biologists then planted them, providing wild 
forage areas for these rare and beautiful creatures. 

We also launched a pioneering biodiversity mapping partner-
ship program with Bridgeport’s Interdistrict Discovery Magnet 

Elementary School. Students and Zoo staff, along with staff from 
the Peabody Museum in New Haven, conducted a bio-blitz in 

Bridgeport and were able to document new species not previously 
located in the area.



SPECIAL EVENTS

Connecticut’s Beardsley Zoo presents 
dozens of family-friendly events 
throughout the year, including our 
much-loved Teddy Bear Picnic, Pet 
Awareness & Adoption Day, and per-
formances by singer and puppeteer 
Chris Rowlands. Youth learn about 
zoo careers during our summer Zoo 
Patrol weekly summer education 
program, while adults enjoy our 
Evening Lecture Series on a variety 
of exciting nature topics. Fans from 
all over the tri-state region have 

gathered to the see 
the Bard’s master-
pieces come to life 
when Connecticut 
Free Shakespeare 
has performed at 
the Zoo.

We also bring new 
events to the Zoo, 
usually during the 
summer, and the 
Rainforest Reptile 
Show was a big hit 
in 2012.

The Zoo celebrated four major fun-
draising events in 2012. We added 
a little “wild” to Valentine’s Day with 
our new event, Wild at Heart, at 
which 175 guests enjoyed amazing 
food and great entertainment. The 
event was a great success and net-
ted the Zoo nearly $13,000. 

More than 950 of our beloved 
supporters roamed the Zoo dur-
ing our largest fundraiser, the Wild 
Wine, Beer & Food Safari. Everyone 
enjoyed wine, beer, and food from 
around the world and close to home. 
Their generosity helped us raise 
more than $72,000.

 
As the weather cooled down and 
summer vacation ended, we tee’d 
off in October for our annual golf 
tournament. Ninety-two golfers 
enjoy a competitive day on the 
links and helped us raise more than 
$41,000. 

Finally, our Scarecrow Competition 
kicked in to full swing. Nineteen 
schools created 54 scarecrows that 
decorated Zoo grounds, but it 
wouldn’t have been possible without 
our 36 sponsors who brought in 
more than $11,000. 

We hold events all year round, 
including fall and winter. Subscribe 
to our free monthly e-newsletter at 
beardsleyzoo.org or follow us on 
Facebook to stay in the know about 
upcoming events.

While most of our events are for families, 
our annual “Wild at Heart” Valentine’s 
Day celebration is a treat for adults. This 
festive cocktail party features fabulous 
food (chocolate fondue, of course) and 
beverages, animal encounters, entertain-
ment, and a silent auction with something 
for everyone.



DONORS

The Connecticut Zoological Society gratefully acknowledges the support that 
we received from January 1, 2012 through December 31, 2012. Every  effort was 
made to include all supporters who gave gifts of $100 or more.  We sincerely 
apologize if we have inadvertently omitted your name or organization. If you note 
an omission, please contact us at jsummers@beardsleyzoo.org or 203-394-6573.

$50,000-$100,000

Diageo North America Foundation

State of Connecticut Department of 
Economic and Community Development 

The Werth Family Foundation

$10,000-$49,999

Aquarion Water Company

Geoffrey and Melissa Bradshaw-Mack

People’s United Community Foundation

People’s United Bank

Geoffrey and Carla Walworth

$5,000- $9,999

Alloy Engineering - Kris Lorch

Koskoff, Koskoff & Bieder 

City of Bridgeport (CDBG)

Dworken, Hillman, LaMorte 
& Sterczala, P.C.

Gulick Building and Development

New Canaan Community Foundation

Mabel Burchard Fischer Grant Foundation

National Fish and Wildlife Foundation

Santa Energy Corporation

The Ernest & Joan Trefz Foundation

A $55,000 donation from Diageo North America kicked off the Zoo’s new 
Pampas Plains South American Adventure exhibit, which will feature Chacoan 
peccaries, Greater rhea, and Giant anteaters. To help prepare for the new exhibit, 
more than 100 Diageo employees spent May 24 working on 11 projects, including 
construction, painting and gardening. 



$1,000-4,999

AZA Executive Office

The Barden Foundation

Blue Buffalo Company, LTD

Bridgeport Fittings

Brody Wilkinson

Cablevision

Mitchell and 
Francine Cohen

Dandelion Productions

Desco

The Doyle Agency, Inc

Iridian Asset Management

Ernst & Young Foundation

The Ganim Group Inc.

GE Corporation

GE Foundation

Industrial Health & Safety 
Consultants, Inc.

Henry Schein

The Human Resource 
Consulting Group

The Jones Foundation

Kingsbrook Development 
Corp.

Kutnick Foundation

Leanne Freas Trout 
Foundation, Inc.

Martino Construction Co., 
L.L.C.

Mary Ann and 
Robert Matthews

Merit Insurance

Barbara Miller and 
Kevin Hannon

Newman’s Own 
Foundation

NST Systems

Partner Reinsurance 
Company

Pitney Bowes

Alvin Prusoff and 
Deborah DeRose

James Punteney

Robinson & Cole

Harold Rodriguez, Jr

RR Donnelley

Howard Sirois

Sharon and Ken Stemme

Sun Products Corporation

TD Bank

Time Warner Employee 
Grant Programs

Jeff Tobin/Nationwide

Unilever United States 
Foundation, Inc.

United Illuminating 
Company

Vasi’s International 
Gymnastics, LLC

Catherine Ladnier 
& Mickey Robinson

Walbert Family Fund

Julia B. Wasserman

$500 - $999

Adelman Hirsch & 
Newman, LLP

Anonymous

Bridgeport Hospital

Ronald and Stephanie 
Buesinger

CBS Outdoor

Courtney Honda

Athan and Gretchen Crist

Richard and 
Sally Cummings

Gregg and Laura Dancho

Shelley Hendershot

Global Impact

The Janet and Monte 
Klein Family Foundation

Mellen Foundation, Inc

Mitchell & Sheahan, PC

Liz and Brian Sullivan

Wells Fargo



DONORS (continued)

$100 - $499

Beverly Abbt

J. Warren and 
Margaret Axline

The Backstroke LLC

Bernadette Baldino

Bank of America

Douglas W. Beardsley

Shane Beardsley

Christopher Berman

Peter Blagys and 
Patrice Luoma

Patrick Bresnahan and 
Rhonda Caldwell

Paul and Connie Bueker

Martin Burg

Gregg and 
Elizabeth Burton

Julie and Paul Butler

John Caldwell

Randall Chapnick

Scott and Sheila Charmoy

Terrence and Carol Clancy

Frank Cleary

Cohen and Wolf, P.C.

Lisa Collon

Community Foundation 
of New Jersey

Gerry & Gail Craig

CZS Docent Association

Denese Deeds and 

David Gioiello

Monica Devitt

Easton Garden Club

Deirdre Fahy and 
Thomas Washburn

Fairfield County 4H

Fairfield County 
Community Foundation

Patti Fignar

Linda and Bob Fiscus

Tom and 
Amy Flynn

Gabriel Tax & 
Accounting 
Services, 
LLC

Erika and Egons 
Gigulis

Andrew Gleeman 
and Elizabeth Davis

Tara and Thomas Gorr

Grapevine Technology

Mike and Ruth Guden

Jennifer and 
Alexander Guthrie

Bruce Hennemuth

Nita and Jonathan Hill

Hillcrest Middle School

Albert and Gloria Jacques

Joelle and Todd Johnston

Joseph King and 
Amy Justice

Caryn Kaufman



Bill Kelleher

Ruth Krasenics

Law Firm of Green 
and Gross, PC

John and Jean Lepore

LP McAdams

Catherine Lynch and 
Douglas Sharp

Dorcas E. and 
Cope MacClintock

Edward and Julia Mally

Salvatore and 
Laura Maresca

JE Martin

Precila and Jose Matias

John Matthews

Richard and 
Nancy Matthies

Brian McSweeny and 
Pandora Peabody

Paula and Derek Meachen

Medical Imaging 
Systems, Inc.

Suzanne Megrue

Maureen Mengold

Merrill Lynch

James Micinilio and 
Dyan Tomlinson

Brooke and Ann Miron

Bob Mitchell

Karl and Ann Mizak

Ira Nachem and 

Auden Grogins

Elizabeth Nelson

David Norton

Nuzzo Electrical 
Contractors

Elizabeth O’Neill

Out Front Farm

Frank and 
Jeanine Pagliaro

Robert and Sharon Parker

Pediatric Healthcare 
Associates

Dave Pelland and 
Christine Curtiss

Jane and Gregory Perry

Richard Perusi

Steven Pincus and 
Mary Jane Minkin

Heather Porter

Michael Quilter

R.C. Bigelow Inc.

Douglas Reid

Victor Romley

Harvey Rosenbloom

Jay Rozgonyi and 
Suzanne Solensky

Pamela Rugg

Russell Family Fund

Andrew and Robin Saksa

John and Irene Santa

Sarah, Inc.

Mike Schinella

Jane and Don Sharpe

Bruce Silverstone

Paul Sterczala

Shelley Strohm

Sturm, Ruger and 
Company, Inc.

Arlo and 
Mary Ann Sturtevant

Tim Sullivan

Tauck

Teamster Local 191 
Retirees Chapter

Laura Terranova

John Thatcher IV

AmyMarie Vizzo-Paniccia

Erika Vogel

John Warren

Greg Watkins-Colwell

Mark and Victoria 
Wilchinsky

Marion Winter

Sarah Wheeler and 
Paul King

Amy and Andrew 
Whiteley

Helen and Bob Wright

John and Amy Yankovich

Zag Inc.

Stuart and Karen Zarich



2012 FINANCIAL REVIEW

Fifteen years ago, ownership for the Zoo was transferred from the City of 
Bridgeport to the Connecticut Zoological Society, a 501(c)(3) non-profit 
organization. Since that time, Connecticut’s Beardsley Zoo has taken the 
steps necessary to keep us Connecticut’s premier family destination and one 
of the state’s top tourist attractions, welcoming 280,000 guests annually.

Every dollar spent at the Zoo goes directly back into making the Zoo a 
better place. The quality of care we provide our animals remains our priority 
as does the quality of our guests’ experience. Thank you for your support!

TOTAL 
2012 REVENUE

$3,090,405

Admissions
$1,209,949

Concessions
$791,671

Fundraising
$580,551 

Membership
$292,857

Birthdays & Rentals
$129,819

Education
$85,558

TOTAL 
2012 EXPENSES

$2,843,887

Salary & 
Administrative

$848,331

Cost of Goods
$689,515 Operating 

Costs
$550,827

Animals, 
Conservation 
& Education

$440,901Grounds & Maintenance
$166,848

Fundraising 
& Marketing

$147,465



LOOKING FORWARD TO 2013

Here are some of the exciting things 
happening at the Zoo in 2013...

Amur Leopard Exhibit 
In 2013, the Zoo will welcome a rare Amur leopard.  
Amur Leopards are the world’s most endangered 
big cats with only 30-40 left in the wild and only 176 in 
captivity worldwide. Sofiya is five years old and will reside 
in a new exhibit that is being constructed where the Andean 
Bear exhibit was located, next to the current lynx exhibit. The 
new exhibit will feature rock outcroppings, which will enable 
Sofiya to explore her exhibit not only on the ground level but 
from as high as 10 feet off the ground, allowing her to see her 
surroundings from a different perspective. 

Pampas Plains  
Construction has begun on the Pampas Plain 

project;  phase one, of the four phase 
South American Adventure. Through a new 

portal at the Maned Wolf exhibit guests will 
begin their adventure on a raised boardwalk over a 

bridge that will guide guests onto viewing areas that will 
provide views into three new spaces that will exhibit Giant 

Anteaters, Chacoan Peccaries and Rheas. Construction will 
continue through 2013 and 2014 and the exhibit will 
be scheduled to open the end of 2014.

“Green” Rainforest Roof 
In 2013, the Zoo will install a new green roof over the Rainforest building 
thanks to support from local businesses through the Neighborhood Assistance
Act and bonding from the City of Bridgeport. Adding a green roof to the 
top of the rainforest building provides a serene natural 
habitat while saving energy and avoiding storm water 
runoff. The Zoo’s new roof will reduce the urban 
heat island effect, reduce storm water runoff 
by 60-70% and improve storm water runoff 
quality, helping to keep the sewers from overflowing 
into local waterways, add extra thermal and sound 
insulation, helping to create a better environment 
inside the building, and increase aesthetics and 
extend the life of the roof, reducing the need for 
replacement down the road.



MEMBERSHIP

Our Zoo family grew to 
include 2,744 members in 
2012, thanks in part to a 
mild winter that brought 
us a great boost in mem-
bership early in the year. 
We increased our Direc-
tor’s Circle memberships 
by 38% and our President’s 
Circle memberships by 
33%. Total membership 
revenue was $292,857.

Your membership dollars support our mission of conservation, education, 
research, and family recreation and provide benefits including unlimited free 
admission to our Zoo; free/discounted admission to more than 150 reciprocal 
zoos; discounts in our Gift shops and on programs; invitations to members-
only events; a VIP line at the front gate; and much more. 

Purchase or renew your membership at beardsleyzoo.org or at our front gate.

GOLD SOCIETY
Sharon and Ken Stemme

SILVER SOCIETY
Sandra and 
Kathryn Anagnostakis
Sylvia Dahl
Alan and Carolyn Landis
John Steinert 
and Mirna Goldberger

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE
Paul and Kristina Barnaby
Walter and Barbara Carey
Linda G. Carubia
Mitchell and 
Francine Cohen
Valerie Deaky
Denese Deeds and 
David Gioiello
Brian and Donna Feidt
Bob and Patty Fink
Brett and Rachel Fortune
Michael and 
Sharol Harwood

Thomas and 
Raquel Hudson
Kevin and Kristine 
Jandora
Joelle and Todd Johnston
Joseph King and 
Amy Justice
Annette Komlo
Fred and Nova Lorch
Diane and 
James Mannello
Frank and 
Barbara McCloskey
Paula and Derek Meachen
Michael Mezzanotte 
and Betsey Meyer
Barbara Miller 
and Kevin Hannon
Nicholas and 
Andrea Morello
Garry and JoAnne Nelson
John and Lesley Osborn
Andrew and Raelinda Palo
Thomas and 
Linda Paoletta

Kristin and Rick 
Richardson
Yadira Rivera and 
Ivan Guareno
Allison and Robert 
Roche
Heather Smith and 
J. Mark Robitzek
Kenneth and 
Dr. Marilyn Smith
Jon and Cleo Sonneborn
Mark Sosnowski
Laura Terranova
Karen Tichy, Esq.
Jeffrey and Janet Tobin
Cheryl and 
Andrew Tortorella
Jeffrey Trombly and 
Danielle Domian
Lori and Ryan Utzler
Daria Veccia
Amy and 
Andrew Whiteley
Chiha Woo and Sejin Park

Julia and Joseph Zannino

Individual Family Family + Guest

Director’s President’s Gold & Silver
Circle Circle Societies

2012 ZOO 
MEMBERSHIPS



2012 BY THE NUMBERS

The Zoo may be rented 
for weddings, anniversary 
parties, and other special 
events. Each year, we are 
happy to welcome back 
the Make-A-Wish Foun-
dation and Bridgeport 
Hospital’s cancer survivor 
group. Call 203-332-4243 
to learn about having 
your event at the Zoo.

280,000
Visitors to the Zoo

362Days Open 
Year Round

192
Number of 

Donors

123
Animal Species 

at the Zoo7 Endangered 
Species

484Individual 
Animals

40
Full-Time 

Staff

52
Seasonal 

Staff 50,000
Adult and Children Reached 
Directly Through Education 
Programs

552
On-Grounds Education 
Programs Presented

167 70
Zoomobile 
Visits to

Towns

1,000,000
Viewers of Television Segments 
Featuring the Zoo

293
Birthday Parties 

Celebrated 
at the Zoo

31 Zoo 
Rentals

21,000
Hours Donated 

by Adult and Youth 
Volunteers, Interns, 
and Service Groups



CONNECTICUT ZOOLOGICAL SOCIETY BOARD

President 
Richard Perusi

Vice President 
Robert Mitchell

2nd Vice President 
Robert F. Matthews

Treasurer 
Paul Sterczala

Secretary 
Barbara S. Miller

Bernadette Baldino

Shane Beardsley

Melissa 
Bradshaw-Mack

Mitchell Cohen

Gerry Craig

Brian Feidt

Thomas Flynn

Todd Johnson

William J. Kelleher III

Catherine Ladnier

David Norton

Harvey Rosenbloom

Bruce T. Silverstone

John Steinert

Kenneth W. Stemme

AmyMarie 
Vizzo-Paniccia

Gregory John 
Watkins-Colwell

Julia Wasserman

Amy Ruger Whiteley

The Board presents our annual 
“Wild Wine, Beer & Food Safari” 

to a sold-out crowd each June. 
Guests enjoy delectable fare from 

local restaurants and caterers, 
musical entertainment, and 

a fabulous silent auction



STAFF

Staff with 10 or more 
years of service noted.

Zoo Director 
Gregg Dancho (32 years)

Deputy Director 
Don Goff (18 years)

Associate Curators 
Robert Thomas (27 years) 
Jeanne Yuckienuz (30 years)

Zookeepers 
Bethany Baldwin  
Christopher Barker  
Lindsay Carubia  
Tracey Kosa (22 years)  
Elyse Pasquale 
Linda Tomas (27 years) 
Kimberly Van Wormer 
John Warner (12 years) 
Martyna Zmijewska 

Vet Tech 
Jenny Gordon (10 years)

Director of Education 
Jim Knox (14 years)

Education 
Christine Clark (15 years) 
Michelle Gaudreau (12 years) 
Margaret Sackrider  
Jacqueline Westlein

Graphics Manager/ 
Education Department 
Denise Lukienchuk 

Director of Development 
Jessica Summers 

Associate Director 
of Development 
Emily Bobowick

Membership Manager 
Amanda Bolanos

Volunteer Coordinator 
Tracy Benham (13 years)

Group Sales 
Carrie Saunders

Visitor Services 
Denice Green (21 years)

Front Gate Supervisor 
Jill Koos (17 years)



STAFF (continued)

Rentals/Events 
Coordinator 
Lindsay Isner

Greenhouseman 
Gary Jessop (10 years)

Concessions 
Manager 
Rosemary Ryan* 
(23 years)

Cafe Manager 
Peter Gordon

Administration 
Norma McPadden 
Margaret Sherman

Gift Shop 
Tracey Broadnax 
Jessica Peterson 

Carousel 
Richard Sullivan* 

Maintenance 
Bret Cannone (12 years) 
Timothy Fennell 
David Mahoney 
George Watts (13 years)

Birthday Party Hosts 
Hayley Anderson 
Ariel Boucher 
Brittany Conte 
Erica Criscione 
Angelic Dunbar 
Sharraine Gibson 
Jennifer Gordon 
Tamisha Hanson 
Deanna Jacobs 
Tiffany Johnson 
Sabrina Lorch 
Richel Murphy 
Jatavia Parker 
Zoya Robinson 
Ellen Tripodi

Seasonal Employees 
Ruth Algarin 
Thomas Altieri 
Daniel Ashford 
Angelina Aulisio 
Karissa Bradley 
Tanya Correa 
Brian Criscione 
Jonathan Dancho 
Daniel Decausey 
Chanteau DeJesus 
Christopher DePace 
Amy Fazekas 
Robert Fink 
Steven Gordon 
Barbara Haskell-
Burghart

Stephanie Hernandez 
Mary Inman 
Camille Karar 
Eli Landau 
Stephen Lombardi 
Alyssa Marini 
Roberto Marrero 
Marissa McKelvie 
Robert Meekings 
Clarita Mercado 
Amanda Middlemass 
Samantha Middlemass 
Gabor Molnar 
Christine Prue 
Samantha Reardon 
Aida Rodriguez 
Jonathan Rodriguez 
Amy Sabia 
Nina Sherwood 
Eric Shorter 
Gail Smerglinolo 
Elizabeth Steadham 
Brenda Torres 
Caroll Tyghter 
Lamar Wakefield 
Christine White 
Shalena Wilson
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HK Consulting

On the Mark Marketing

*IN MEMORIAM

We lost two beloved members 
of our Zoo family last year. 

Rose Ryan had been our Gift 
Shop Manager since 1989, 

overseeing the expansion of 
this important Zoo operation 

from the small space in the 
center of our Greenhouse to 

the construction of our log 
cabin retail store and specialty 

shop in the Carousel.

Rich Sullivan had operated 
our Carousel since 2004 and 

brought smiles to the faces of 
tens of thousands of visitors.

We hope you had a chance to 
meet these special members of 

our staff who loved their jobs 
and the Zoo so very much.
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